
 

Report to Council – Monthly Department Report 
Re: C.A.O.-2020-21 
From: Martina Chait-Hartwig 
Date: May 2020 

 
 

- Public Budget Meeting held on May 5, 2020 and budget was passed 

- Interim Service Delivery and Organizational Review Interim Report presented to 

Council by WSCS  

- Received peer review report from Cambium Inc. regarding additional studies in 

regards to the Edwards Pit, currently organizing a Special meeting to present 

results to Council 

- Municipal Wharfs were re-opened on May 15th, 2020 

- Hall’s Glen Transfer Station was re-opened on May 6th, 2020 for limited items 

- Completed various reports to Council 

- Assisted in reviewing various Request for Proposals for Public Works Department 

- Ongoing Covid-19 pandemic related actions - the creation of new policies, health 

and safety concerns, work at home set up or alternative work locations for most 

employees, communications to Council, the public and staff have occupied a very 

large amount of time. The pandemic has changed the way that the corporation 

functions and many new plans and processes have had to be put in place.  

- Continued to work with WSCS on Service and Organizational Review process 
- Arranged first meeting of the Committee to Consider Fishing and Other Uses at 

Township Wharfs, survey was sent out to solicit comments from the public 

- Attended a number of meetings – Staff and Management Team meetings, weekly 

Emergency Operations Control group, Peterborough Public Health information 

briefing, weekly calls with local OPP detachment, bi-weekly calls with 

Peterborough and the Kawarthas Economic Development, County-wide CAO call, 

Lake Alliance – Summer 2020 

- Attended various e-training sessions put on by AMO, FCM and AMCTO regarding 

Covid-19 and it’s impacts on all manner of municipal operations 


